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  OHA is a citizen Agency only.  They are not part of a legislative body to enforce 

ANYTHING to the ‘public' of Oregon and cannot be ASSIGNED to act as a legislative body 

regarding OREGON ELECTIONS. This goes far beyond OHA’s scope. (ORS 431A.015) 

 

The bill states, “the authority may not provide to the secretary any electronic records 

demonstrating that a person is not a citizen of the United States,” WHICH IS ONE of the criteria 

for being an ELIGIBLE voter. Then the secretary is to obtain an electronic signature from the 

Department of Transportation if not provided by the authority. If (DMV) Transportation has the 

signature, that should mean they have already been registered under motor voter. 

Is there no check for duplication?  

 

 Oregon is far behind on any transparency, effectiveness, and has completely lost its citizens trust 

in their (the peoples) elections and who represents them. 

 

The second part of HB 2107 establishes a pilot program at Powder River Correctional Facility to 

require that each adult in custody be granted an updated state identification card and voter 

registration upon release. The Adult Custody Programs aimed towards rehabilitation include 

civic responsibility to re-enter society.  “If” the convicted take their rehabilitation seriously, 

voter registration or re-registration should be presented as a PRIVILEGE to seek out their right 

to vote, not be force onto them. Once this system is set up, it makes it easier to then pass voting 

for prisoners in the name of “equity” for the convicted even though those convicted are not 

contributing to their society, but rather society paying for all their states convicted from the 

working citizens tax dollars. 

 

 This is an assigning of a legislative body AUTHORITY over VOTER REGISTRATION. Effect 

of amendment: defines qualified entity as Oregon health Authority, State Department of Fish and 

Wildlife, gun dealer, county sheriff, or Secretary of State (SOS).  

 

How is this relative to the ‘AGENCY’ role as a health department in the workplace (OHA) or 

Fish and wildlife in licensing?   
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Voters are disenfranchised with this government’s quest to increase their number of voters that 

seemingly are NOT informed. Knowledgeable voters want transparent, SECURE, and hand 

counted elections that guards against FRAUDULENT votes not a mass ploy to gain more voters. 

 

It is government’s job to protect our voting system and represent its employers, the people.  

OFFICIALS HOLD TRUST CONTRACTS WITH THE PEOPLE THAT EMPLOY THEM. I 

am against widening the overreach of such automatic registrations done by and through 

computers and data collection machines through agency overreach that are lent or ran by bad 

actors. 

 

Government NEVER stops at “certain circumstances”, it opens the box to everything while 

claiming safety and equity. 

 

By giving the public the illusion of participation though feedback on topics such as these, such 

things are often voted in and disguised as what the people want, that simply is not the case here.  

 

Oregonians disagree and have disagreed. Will representatives listen to their employers, their 

employer names are the taxpayers, to many to list but you know them by their hard-working 

fruits known as TAXES. 

 

THIS IS UNCONSTITUTIONAL. Violates constitutional provisions; Exceeds the statutory 

authority of the OHA ‘agency’. 

Jennifer Gunter 
Wasco County, Oregon 


